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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

May 23rd, 2018
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Cameron Toper, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary



Richard Burt, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None
Homeowners Present:
None
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:02pm.
Homeowner Comment: 
Michael Comperatore commented that, after Russo sprayed for weeds this past week, the grass around the corner street flower beds was dying.  Deanne Lawrence noted that the grass around the beds was healthy this past Sunday, therefore the cause is most likely Russo’s spraying.
Minutes: Richard Burt motioned to accept the minutes with a second by Syed.  The April minutes were approved by the Board unanimously pending a correction by Michael regarding the amount of money saved for future paving costs.
Financial Report:

-Cameron Toper, Treasurer, reviewed the Financial Report as of April 31st, 2018. 
-There are nine homeowners past due. One is in collections, two are going to collections from March payments.  Certified letters were sent to the remaining six on May 22nd.  

-Our operating cash balance is $11,900.38 with a reserve balance of $114,391.18.  The emergency fund has not been used.

-We have used approximately 35% of our annual expense budget and we are almost at the halfway point for the year.  

-Our halfway mark in June should be $36,200, but we are projected to have spent $27,533 at that time.  Much of the cost savings have come from water; due to the rain we have not needed to turn the irrigation system on yet. 

Manager’s Report:
-Curb Repair: curb repair has been delayed due to the weather.  Chris Weiland called to facilitate the process.  After members of the board expressed concern that Russo was not prioritizing the repairs, Chris explained that our options are limited since our current contract does not give us leverage in situations of delayed work.  The new contract that Chris has written up to proposition bids includes a clause that reserves the right to withhold monthly payment if work is not done in a timely manner.  For now, Chris advised us that if the curb repairs were still not done by late June, we could consider legal action.
-Landscape Contract: as mentioned previously, Chris has drafted a comprehensive contract for use in obtaining landscaping bids.  Burr, a company that services The Regency, a nearby homeowner’s association, was suggested due to their proximity and good work.  Chris will contact Burr to obtain a bid.  
-Bulk Pickup: bulk pickup was raised as a concern by Deanne Lawrence due to the refuse generated by both the Beautification Committee and cul-de-sacs as they clean up their islands.  Chris contacted Russo; there will be no charge for a wheelbarrow load or two, for larger amounts, we will be charged for a dump truck load the cost of $116.59, which in Chris’s experience is a very reasonable price.  Deanne suggested that if we do find ourselves in need of a dump truck pickup, to maximize our value by gathering together as much refuse as possible.
-MDC Irrigation: the spigots will be activated on May 31st at 8:00am.  Please see “2018 Irrigation Plan” under New Business for further details regarding this year’s irrigation plan.
-Brush Pile: there is a brush pile located on the corner of North Ryefield Hollow Drive and Deerfield.  Chris will attempt to have the town pick it up, otherwise it will go out with the dump truck load that we will inevitably need after cleaning up North Ryefield Hollow Drive.  
Service Requests:

-None.
Correspondence Report


-Myron Stewart contacted Chris asking if there were any complaints regarding the poor job Russo has been doing.  After discussion, the Board agreed with Myron’s assessment.  The Board asked Chris to communicate all recent issues to Russo, follow up with them, and keep the Board updated.  This will be taken into account if Russo enters a bid for our new landscaping contract.

-Vision Management received correspondence from Charissa Dixon of 16 Quail Run.  Chris returned her call, left a message, and is currently awaiting a callback.  


-Syed received messages from Aija Zigmunds of 22 Quail Run.  The matter involved personnel issues, therefore it was tabled for Executive Session.
Committee Reports

The Board would like to acknowledge the work Deanne Lawrence has been doing regarding committee management, including helping the Beautification Committee hands-on.
Beautification – this past Sunday, May 20th, 2018, the Beautification Committee took note of the status of the flower beds on each street.  The flower beds on Arrowwood, Spring Hill, and the end of Deerfield were found to be in fine condition.  The committee cleaned up the beds on Spice Bush, Timothy, and Quail Run.  Committee members have personally covered fertilizer costs from this past outing, but small costs may be incurred in the Fall to replace dead/dying plants in certain flowerbeds.  The clean up for N. Ryefield Hallow has not begun yet, but is planned to commence when the weather improves.
Welcome – Nothing to report.  Vision will notify Jeff Olmstead of any real estate closings.  
Website – Vision’s phone number still needs to be added to the Home and Fact pages.  Some minutes are not posted on the webpage, even though they have been approved.  The Board is amending the December minutes to reflect motions to accept November’s minutes.  The Board is working diligently to have any outstanding minutes posted as soon as possible.

Covenant – Cameron will reach out to Lynn regarding the propane tank issue.  A draft of the committee’s responsibilities has been created by Jeff Olmstead and Deanne and sent to the Board by Deanne for review.  Comments will be conveyed via email.

Old Business:


-Landscaping Contractors: nothing new to report, but our new, comprehensive specifications sheet created by Chris can be used to obtain bids. 
-Curb Repair and Spring Clean Up: curb repair has been delayed due to the weather.  Chris Weiland called to facilitate the process.  After members of the Board expressed concern that Russo was not prioritizing the repairs, Chris explained that our options are limited since our current contract does not give us leverage in situations of delayed work.  The new contract that Chris has written up to proposition bids includes a clause that reserves the right to withhold monthly payment if work is not done in a timely manner.  For now, Chris advised us that if the curb repairs were still not done by late June, we could consider legal action.

The Board and Chris are not sure if Spring Clean Up has been completed; Chris will follow up with Russo.
New Business:


-Review of Current Late Fee Policy & Costs: The Board is looking to review and rewrite the Late Fee Policy & Costs but has tabled this for a later meeting.  Once it’s been drafted, it will need to be sent to homeowners for review.

-Community Forum: tabled for July’s meeting due to time constraints.


-Summer Newsletter: Syed will send out a draft via email for review by the Board, and a final version will be sent to Chris for distribution within three weeks.

-CSF Annual Walkabout: the Board decided to continue with the walkabout this year.  Deanne has created a checklist to standardize the process and ensure objectivity; she will email it to the Board and their comments will be relayed via email.  Our Community Bylaws will be used as a guide.  Louise Moran was also mentioned as a good resource regarding the walkabout due to her experience and judiciousness.
-2018 Irrigation Plan: 2016 was a high water usage year, therefore in 2017 a plan was developed to cut costs on irrigation.  This plan, enacted by Myron, Cameron, and Syed, entailed watering each cul-de-sac island three days per week for 30 minutes each time.  For this year, Cameron proposed a more dynamic schedule.  He said he does not mind checking the weather forecast each Sunday and emailing the Board to gauge watering for that week.  We will not yet begin watering this season until it becomes dry.  As a side note, rain-sensing timers have been suggested in the past, but they are incompatible with our irrigation system because our timers use batteries.
Next Meeting – The next Board of Directors meeting will take place on July 25th, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.  Please note that there is no Board meeting in June.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  Deanne asked if any Board members knew if there was a light that illuminated the Commons at Sinnott Farm sign at the entrance of North Ryefield Hollow Drive because it appeared to not be functioning.  Syed and Cameron (who disclosed that he works at a light fixture company) mentioned that if the bulb is the issue that they would find a replacement.
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 7:48 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:10 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Cameron Toper, seconded by Richard Burt, and passed unanimously at 8:11 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary



